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Ed North

From: Keith Grellner
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 10:41 AM
To: Ed North
Subject: FW: Kitsap Public Health Special Meeting September 28
Attachments: 0928_BOH_Agenda.pdf

 
 

From: Shane DeGross <shane.degross@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 27, 2021 4:00 PM 
To: Keith Grellner <Keith.Grellner@kitsappublichealth.org>; jesse.young@leg.wa.gov 
Subject: Kitsap Public Health Special Meeting September 28 
 

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Mr. Grellner, the Kitsap Public Health Board and Rep. Young,  
It has come to my attention that the Kitsap Public Health Board is holding a special meeting on September 28, 2021 and 
is not allowing the public to participate/comment except via email/letter to Mr. Grellner's office.  I find that not allowing 
the public to have a voice in important public policy decisions deeply troublesome to the very foundation of our 
republic. 
 
In the information packet for the meeting (attached) Dr. Gib Morrow seeks the board's recommendations on five 
options: 
 
1. Take no action and allow the current situation to play out.  
2. Make a formal Health Board recommendation/resolution for all local governmental agencies to require vaccination 
for their employees.  
3. Make a formal Health Board recommendation/resolution for all private businesses to require vaccination for their 
employees and/or require proof of vaccination for entry into indoor public places.  
4. Issue a formal Health Board / Health Officer order under the authority of RCW 70.05 to require employee vaccinations 
at governmental agencies.  
5. Issue a formal Health Board / Health Officer order under RCW 70.05 to require all businesses open to the public, or 
indoor venues open to the public, to require proof of vaccination for entry.   
 
Our community has suffered long enough under the tyranny of mandates and emergency powers held long too far by 
elected officials. Forcing any citizen or employee to take an experimental vaccine via coercion is reprehensible and in 
direct violation of the Civil Rights Act, US Constitution, and Nuremberg Code. Taking a vaccine is a personal decision 
taken under advisement of one's personal physician. It should never be mandated or coerced by government officials. 
Many who object to vaccines on religious grounds are now forced to be second class citizens and the result of these 
draconian mandates only serve to segregate our society on religious grounds. This is tyranny. Additionally, the 
recommendations do not even consider those who have contracted COVID, recovered fully, are naturally immune and 
do not need to be vaccinated. This is simply bad public policy and should be completely rejected.  
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I urge the board to respect the rights of citizens to make our own health care decisions without fear of retribution, 
coercion or prejudice.  
 
Signed, 
Shane DeGross 
Port Orchard WA 



KITSAP PUBLIC HEALTH BOARD 
SPEICAL MEETING AGENDA 

September 28, 2021 
11:00 a.m. to Noon 

** Please note that this is a virtual / online meeting due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Electronic connection and viewing information for the meeting is provided at the end of the 

agenda. ** 

11:00 a.m. 1. Call to Order  
Commissioner Charlotte Garrido, Chair 

INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION ITEMS 

11:02 a.m. 2. COVID-19 Update: Current Impacts to Local Healthcare and 
            Emergency Medical Services in Kitsap County Page 3 

Dr. Gib Morrow, Health Officer  
John Oliver, Fire Chief, Central Kitsap Fire & Rescue 
Dr. David Weiss, Associate Chief Medical Officer, St. Michael Medical 

Center 
Elizabeth Klute, Director, Kitsap County Department of Emergency 

Management 

11:20 a.m. 3. Board Q & A and Discussion  
Commissioner Charlotte Garrido, Chair 

12:00 p.m. 4. Adjourn 

All times are approximate. Board meeting materials are available online at 
www.kitsappublichealth.org/about/board-meetings.php  

*** 

Health Board Meetings Via Zoom 

The Kitsap Public Health Board will be held via Zoom webinar, broadcast live on Comcast channel 
12, WAVE channel 3, the BKAT website and Facebook (please note: there is no physical location 
for this meeting. Board members and staff will all participate remotely). The Health Board and 
presenters are panelists, members of the public are attendees.  

Webinar attendees do not interact with one another; they join in listen-only mode, and the host 
will unmute one or more attendees as needed. 

Instructions for virtual attendance at Kitsap Public Health Board meetings** 

http://www.kitsappublichealth.org/about/board-meetings.php
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbremerton.vod.castus.tv%2Fvod%2F%3Flive%3Dch1%26nav%3Dlive&data=02%7C01%7Ctad.sooter%40kitsappublichealth.org%7C70e46eec78d9476d7de908d812df0723%7C63ea23e1c6c043fe8754515c89aa179a%7C1%7C0%7C637280096402868918&sdata=0ZX0kqN8Hu4Jq%2BCWBIZ2C47Hna15%2Bor0269cQefRTh8%3D&reserved=0
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No Public Comment Will Be Taken 

No public comment will be taken at this special meeting. However, written comment to the 
Health Board is always welcome.  

Written comments may be submitted via regular mail or email to: 

Regular Mail: 

Kitsap Public Health Board 
Attention: Executive Secretary 
345 6th Street, Suite 300 
Bremerton, WA 98337 

Email: 
keith.grellner@kitsappublichealth.org 

The Health Board will be meeting again for a regular meeting on October 5, 2021, at 10:30 a.m. 
Public comment will be taken during the October 5 regular meeting. 

How to Join the Zoom Meeting 

To join the meeting online, please click the link:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86186052497?pwd=TXcrQU1PRWVVVHgyWERXRFluTWloQT09 

Password:  109118 

Or join by telephone: 
Dial: +1 (253) 215-8782 

Webinar ID: 861 8605 2497 

*Zoom meeting is limited to the first 500 participants. A recording of the meeting will be made
available on our website within 48 hours of the meeting.
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MEMO 
To: Kitsap Public Health Board 

From: Dr. Gib Morrow, MD, MPH, Health Officer 

Date: September 28, 2021 

Re: COVID-19 Update – Current Impacts to Local Healthcare and Emergency Medical 
Services in Kitsap County 

During the Health Board’s regular meeting on September 7, 2021, board members asked the 
Health District to schedule a special meeting to present and discuss the current impacts of the 
COVID-19 pandemic on our local healthcare system and possible solutions to stabilize the 
continuum of care in our community. Today, I will be joined by Fire Chief John Oliver of Central 
Kitsap Fire and Rescue and the Chair of the Kitsap County EMS Council, Dr. David Weiss, 
Associate Chief Medical Officer for St. Michael Medical Center, and Elizabeth Klute, Director of 
Kitsap County Department of Emergency Management. 

Background 

COVID-19 disease transmission remains at its highest level of the pandemic in Kitsap County, 
with over 700 new cases diagnosed each week since mid-August.  This has resulted in over 219 
hospitalizations of Kitsap residents in the past 30 days, 11 active outbreaks in long-term care 
facilities involving over 250 residents and staff, and at least 28 deaths in the first three weeks of 
September, alone. Furthermore, more deaths are expected as reconciliation of death data may 
take several weeks to be completed. 

This surge in disease activity, driven by the highly transmissible Delta variant and most severely 
impacting the unvaccinated, is critically straining a depleted and fragile healthcare system, 
which is now operating at levels approaching “crisis standards of care”.  According to the 
Institute of Medicine1: 

“Crisis standards of care” is defined as a substantial change in usual healthcare 
operations and the level of care it is possible to deliver, which is made necessary by a 
pervasive (e.g., pandemic influenza) or catastrophic (e.g., earthquake, hurricane) 
disaster. This change in the level of care delivered is justified by specific circumstances 
and is formally declared by a state government, in recognition that crisis operations will 
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Memo to Kitsap Public Health Board (continued) 
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Page 2 of 4 

be in effect for a sustained period. The formal declaration that crisis standards of care 
are in operation enables specific legal/regulatory powers and protections for healthcare 
providers in the necessary tasks of allocating and using scarce medical resources and 
implementing alternate care facility operations.  

Our panelists today will address how outbreaks and infected staff --- primarily unvaccinated 
staff --- in nursing homes have delayed patient discharges from the hospital, contributing to the 
already high COVID-19 inpatient census levels at the hospital (currently in the mid-60’s), which 
in turn has resulted in the need to “board” new admissions in the Emergency Department at 
the hospital for up to three days or longer. Boarding new admissions in the Emergency 
Department means that there are not sufficient beds available to handle incoming emergency 
patients.  

Intermittent bottlenecks at the Emergency Department have led to significant delays in EMS 
drop-offs from ambulances. When ambulances are delayed at the hospital it means that they 
are essentially “taken out of service” for the duration of the delay, resulting in a shortage of 
emergency medical services staff and ambulances at a time when the need for their services is 
already at critically high levels.  This has led to periods during which emergency medical 
services are unavailable or severely degraded in Kitsap communities.  Additional impacts 
include ongoing delays of non-urgent surgical procedures for issues such as joint replacements, 
cancer resections, cardiothoracic interventions, or other surgeries that may require inpatient 
admission. 

This situation has reached a point where it has become an emergent community health issue. 
Staffing at our local healthcare facilities remains a critical challenge due to personnel shortages. 
Just this week, to address the healthcare personnel shortages in Kitsap and the rest of 
Washington state, the state Department of Health has formally requested 1,200 clinical and 
non-clinical staff to assist statewide through the federal General Services Administration, and 
our Emergency Operations Center (EOC) is recruiting volunteers from our local Medical Reserve 
Corps to assist locally. 

The Health District and EOC have activated a multi-agency response to evaluate ways to 
decompress the overburdened healthcare system by supplementing depleted staff in the 
hospital and post-acute care facilities, stand up new alternative care facilities including triage 
tents at the St. Michael Medical Center (SMMC) Emergency Department, and possibly opening 
new post-acute care facilities.  Participants in these discussions have included the Northwest 
Healthcare Response Network, our local hospital system, Kitsap Emergency Operations Center, 
the Washington State Department of Health, Kitsap EMS Council, and the Medical Reserve 
Corps.  Kitsap Public Health District has also been asked to participate in a healthcare coalition 
to address opportunities for stabilizing the workforce in long-term care facilities. 
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Summary and Next Steps 

The continuum of care in the Kitsap County healthcare system is severely strained after months 
battling this pandemic and is, at times, approaching the blurred borders of “Crisis Standards of 
Care,” in which health systems and providers are required to openly deviate from usual 
standard or care or use criteria to ration or selectively administer limited resources.  This means 
that medical staff may have to choose between who gets care and who doesn’t. This has 
happened already in northern Idaho, Alaska, Montana, and parts of the southwest, and is at risk 
of happening in Washington State and Kitsap County, which under the best circumstances 
already have some of the lowest numbers of hospital beds on a per capita basis nationally.   

Vaccinations are the best tool --- really the only tool if we want to keep the economy and 
schools open --- to prevent this potential disaster and mitigate the impacts of this pandemic on 
individual and community health, on our healthcare system, and on the collateral damage to 
our economy, businesses, schools, and government.   

Kitsap Public Health District has implemented its own vaccination requirements for its 
employees to protect its workers and the people it serves, and we recommend that all 
governmental agencies in Kitsap immediately resolve to implement vaccination requirements 
for their employees at this time, as now required in Washington state under recently issued 
federal mandates for large employers. We firmly believe that government should lead the way 
in this effort if we expect others to follow. 

The Health District also strongly recommends that local businesses in the hospitality and 
entertainment sectors voluntarily enact vaccination requirements for employees and patrons at 
this time, similar to what the Admiral Theatre has done as you heard about during your 
September 7th meeting. 

During today’s meeting, it is our goal to discuss and get direction from the Board about other 
measures to take to address this critical stage of the pandemic in Kitsap County. 

Recommended Action 

While the Health District recognizes that vaccination requirements are a complex and 
controversial topic to some, we hope to receive direction from the Health Board on how you 
would like to proceed with respect to the following, or other, options: 

1. Take no action and allow the current situation to play out.
2. Make a formal Health Board recommendation/resolution for all local governmental

agencies to require vaccination for their employees.
3. Make a formal Health Board recommendation/resolution for all private businesses to

require vaccination for their employees and/or require proof of vaccination for entry
into indoor public places.
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Page 4 of 4 

4. Issue a formal Health Board / Health Officer order under the authority of RCW 70.05 to
require employee vaccinations at governmental agencies.

5. Issue a formal Health Board / Health Officer order under RCW 70.05 to require all
business open to the public, or indoor venues open to the public, to require proof of
vaccination for entry.

Footnote: 

1 Institute of Medicine (US) Forum on Medical and Public Health Preparedness for Catastrophic Events. 
   Washington (DC): National Academies Press (US); 2010. 
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Ed North

From: Keith Grellner
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 10:40 AM
To: Ed North
Subject: FW: Kitsap Public Health Board Special Meeting September 28, 2021
Attachments: Kitsap County Health Board To Those Deciding the Fate of Others.docx

 
 

From: spdaylight98@aol.com <spdaylight98@aol.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 27, 2021 9:44 PM 
To: Keith Grellner <Keith.Grellner@kitsappublichealth.org> 
Subject: Kitsap Public Health Board Special Meeting September 28, 2021 
 

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

September 27, 2021 

  

Kitsap County Health Board 

  

Kirsten Hytopoulos 

Deputy Mayor At-Large, Bainbridge Island 

  

Becky Erickson 

Mayor of Poulsbo 

  

Charlotte Garrido 

Kitsap County Commissioner, District 2 
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Robert Gelder 

Kitsap County Commissioner, District 1 

  

Greg Wheeler 

Mayor of Bremerton 

  

Rob Putaansuu 

Mayor of Port Orchard 

  

Ed Wolfe 

Kitsap County Commissioner, District 3 

  

Keith Grellner, RS 

Administrator 

  

Ladies and Gentleman of the Board of the Kitsap County Health Department: 

I am sure you are at this point familiar with the letter below from a concerned citizen of Kitsap 
County. I would like to add my comments to those in the letter: 

 The CDC study of Barnstable County cited below is overshadowed by the 
vaccine failures in Israel, the most highly vaccinated nation in the world. 
OurWorldInData showed that as of August 24, Israel has one of the worst rates 
of biweekly COVID cases in the world. Science Magazine reported that of 514 
Israelis that were hospitalized with COVID, 59 percent were fully vaccinated. The 
vast majority of these fully vaccinated people were aged 60 and older, the very 
people who are at greatest risk for hospitalization and death from COVID. THE 
VACCINE DID NOT PROTECT THEM. 

 The COVID vaccines do not stop infection and do not stop transmission. Therefore, they 
do not protect the community from the spread of COVID. 
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 The Delta variant is by far the most widely circulating variant of the COVID-19 virus in 
our area. The currently available vaccines were developed for the original Wuhan 
strains, and are not effective against the Delta variant. 

 There is no data whatsoever, no medical or societal justification for creating a medical 
apartheid. 

 Rather than going on record as violating the human rights of those citizens you are 
elected to represent, consider alternatives. You are elected officials, charged with a 
public duty. Do not abdicate to the group think that is failing. Educate yourselves. 
Numerous studies have shown that early treatment of COVID-19 can reduce 
hospitalization and death by as much as 85%. In the interest of the health of our 
community, please consider this highly reviewed paper by Dr. Peter McCullough et al:, 
published in Reviews in Cardiovascular Medicine: “Multifaceted highly targeted 
sequential multidrug treatment of early ambulatory high-risk SARS-CoV-2 infection 
(COVID-19)” (see link below): 

  

https://rcm.imrpress.com/article/2020/2153-8174/RCM2020264.shtml 

  

See also: 

  

https://c19protocols.com 

  

In April, 2021, Dr. Peter McCullough testified before Texas Senate HHS Committee 
regarding his recommendations for public health: 

  

https://odysee.com/@thisisfine:f/old-amusing-crocodile:9 

  

As a citizen, as a student of history and as human being, I am very concerned about the 
direction our governments are taking us. There is absolutely no justification, medical or 
otherwise for the destruction of our civil and human rights for any reason. History shows that 
it can only lead to tyranny. 



4

Sincerely, 

Corbin Walters 

Tacoma, WA 

  
  
  

  

To Those Deciding the Fate of Others, 

I’m writing you to ask you to oppose medical segregation in our community. It is a human right 
to be able to decide one’s own medical care. No person’s job or ability to provide for 
themselves or their family should be threatened because they want to decide what is injected 
into their body. The last time people were forced to undertake unwanted medical procedures, 
the Nuremberg Code was created to protect future generations. I fear that history is 
repeating. 

The Nuremberg Code states, “The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely 
essential. This means that the person involved should have legal capacity to give consent; 
should be so situated as to be able to exercise free power of choice, without the intervention 
of any element of force, fraud, deceit, duress, overreaching, or other ulterior form of 
constraint or coercion; and should have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the 
elements of the subject matter involved as to enable him to make an understanding and 
enlightened decision.” 

When you threaten people’s jobs and their ability to access basic services, you are placing 
them under duress and coercing them into medical decisions. These vaccinations have only 
been studied for six months. There is no long term safety data. More and more side effects, 
including blood clots, strokes, myocarditis and death are being attributed to these products. 
These injections are not without risk and should not be forced on any person. It is a basic 
human right to control one’s own body autonomy and to make one’s own medical decisions! 

There are no studies showing that medical segregation improves health outcomes. In fact, 
similar measures are contributing to an epidemic of suicide, abuse and mental health 
challenges in our communities. 

Vaccinated people are just as likely to be infected with and to transmit Covid19 as 
unvaccinated people. This is the CDC study to prove it. Please read the CDC study of Barnstable 
Massachusetts, July 2021 linked below: 
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https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/70/wr/mm7031e2.htm 

 In this study of an outbreak of 469 people, 74% of the positive cases were fully 
vaccinated.  

 Of five people that were hospitalized for Covid, four were fully vaccinated! 

 Vaccinated and unvaccinated people were found to have similar viral loads in their nose 
and throat, meaning that they were equally likely to transmit the virus to others. 

This study shows that vaccinated people are just as likely to carry the virus into a business or 
workplace. How can you justify excluding unvaccinated people from the workplace or from 
accessing basic services via businesses? The negative impacts of segregating the community 
far outweigh any proposed benefit. Please consider the negative impacts of medical 
segregation and discrimination as you make these decisions. 

The decisions you make in the next few days will be your legacy! Do you want to be 
responsible for a new era of medical apartheid? Do you want to be the cause of segregation 
and discrimination in our community? Are you willing to answer for these choices in the 
afterlife? 



September 27, 2021 

 

Kitsap County Health Board 

 

Kirsten Hytopoulos 

Deputy Mayor At-Large, Bainbridge Island 

 

Becky Erickson 

Mayor of Poulsbo 

 

Charlotte Garrido 

Kitsap County Commissioner, District 2 

 

Robert Gelder 

Kitsap County Commissioner, District 1 

 

Greg Wheeler 

Mayor of Bremerton 

 

Rob Putaansuu 

Mayor of Port Orchard 

 



Ed Wolfe 

Kitsap County Commissioner, District 3 

 

Keith Grellner, RS 

Administrator 

 

Ladies and Gentleman of the Board of the Kitsap County Health Department: 

I am sure you are at this point familiar with the letter below from a concerned 
citizen of Kitsap County. I would like to add my comments to those in the letter: 

 The CDC study of Barnstable County cited below is overshadowed by the 
vaccine failures in Israel, the most highly vaccinated nation in the world. 
OurWorldInData showed that as of August 24, Israel has one of the worst 
rates of biweekly COVID cases in the world. Science Magazine reported that 
of 514 Israelis that were hospitalized with COVID, 59 percent were fully 
vaccinated. The vast majority of these fully vaccinated people were aged 60 
and older, the very people who are at greatest risk for hospitalization and 
death from COVID. THE VACCINE DID NOT PROTECT THEM. 

 The COVID vaccines do not stop infection and do not stop transmission. 
Therefore, they do not protect the community from the spread of COVID. 

 The Delta variant is by far the most widely circulating variant of the COVID-
19 virus in our area. The currently available vaccines were developed for 
the original Wuhan strains, and are not effective against the Delta variant. 

 There is no data whatsoever, no medical or societal justification for creating 
a medical apartheid. 

 Rather than going on record as violating the human rights of those citizens 
you are elected to represent, consider alternatives. You are elected 
officials, charged with a public duty. Do not abdicate to the group think 
that is failing. Educate yourselves. Numerous studies have shown that early 
treatment of COVID-19 can reduce hospitalization and death by as much 
as 85%. In the interest of the health of our community, please consider this 
highly reviewed paper by Dr. Peter McCullough et al:, published in Reviews 
in Cardiovascular Medicine: “Multifaceted highly targeted sequential 



multidrug treatment of early ambulatory high-risk SARS-CoV-2 infection 
(COVID-19)” (see link below): 
 
https://rcm.imrpress.com/article/2020/2153-8174/RCM2020264.shtml 
 
See also: 
 
https://c19protocols.com 
 
In April, 2021, Dr. Peter McCullough testified before Texas Senate HHS 
Committee regarding his recommendations for public health: 
 
https://odysee.com/@thisisfine:f/old-amusing-crocodile:9 
 

As a citizen, as a student of history and as human being, I am very concerned 
about the direction our governments are taking us. There is absolutely no 
justification, medical or otherwise for the destruction of our civil and human 
rights for any reason. History shows that it can only lead to tyranny. 

Sincerely, 

Corbin Walters 

Tacoma, WA 

 
 
 

 

To Those Deciding the Fate of Others, 

I’m writing you to ask you to oppose medical segregation in our community. It is a 
human right to be able to decide one’s own medical care. No person’s job or 
ability to provide for themselves or their family should be threatened because 
they want to decide what is injected into their body. The last time people were 
forced to undertake unwanted medical procedures, the Nuremberg Code was 
created to protect future generations. I fear that history is repeating. 



The Nuremberg Code states, “The voluntary consent of the human subject is 
absolutely essential. This means that the person involved should have legal 
capacity to give consent; should be so situated as to be able to exercise free 
power of choice, without the intervention of any element of force, fraud, deceit, 
duress, overreaching, or other ulterior form of constraint or coercion; and should 
have sufficient knowledge and comprehension of the elements of the subject 
matter involved as to enable him to make an understanding and enlightened 
decision.” 

When you threaten people’s jobs and their ability to access basic services, you are 
placing them under duress and coercing them into medical decisions. These 
vaccinations have only been studied for six months. There is no long term safety 
data. More and more side effects, including blood clots, strokes, myocarditis and 
death are being attributed to these products. These injections are not without risk 
and should not be forced on any person. It is a basic human right to control one’s 
own body autonomy and to make one’s own medical decisions! 

There are no studies showing that medical segregation improves health 
outcomes. In fact, similar measures are contributing to an epidemic of suicide, 
abuse and mental health challenges in our communities. 

Vaccinated people are just as likely to be infected with and to transmit Covid19 as 
unvaccinated people. This is the CDC study to prove it. Please read the CDC study 
of Barnstable Massachusetts, July 2021 linked below: 

https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/70/wr/mm7031e2.htm 

 In this study of an outbreak of 469 people, 74% of the positive cases were 
fully vaccinated.  

 Of five people that were hospitalized for Covid, four were fully vaccinated! 
 Vaccinated and unvaccinated people were found to have similar viral loads 

in their nose and throat, meaning that they were equally likely to transmit 
the virus to others. 

This study shows that vaccinated people are just as likely to carry the virus into a 
business or workplace. How can you justify excluding unvaccinated people from 
the workplace or from accessing basic services via businesses? The negative 
impacts of segregating the community far outweigh any proposed benefit. Please 



consider the negative impacts of medical segregation and discrimination as you 
make these decisions. 

The decisions you make in the next few days will be your legacy! Do you want to 
be responsible for a new era of medical apartheid? Do you want to be the cause 
of segregation and discrimination in our community? Are you willing to answer 
for these choices in the afterlife? 
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Ed North

From: Keith Grellner
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 10:41 AM
To: Ed North
Subject: FW: Vaccine Passport is not support by pro-vaccine developers or science
Attachments: Vaccine Passport Issue.pdf

 
 

From: Steve & Monica Stuart <stuarts@stuartfam.org>  
Sent: Monday, September 27, 2021 5:11 PM 
To: Keith Grellner <Keith.Grellner@kitsappublichealth.org> 
Subject: Fwd: Vaccine Passport is not support by pro-vaccine developers or science 
 

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Sorry Mr. Grellner, I got your name from someone else and just saw that they spelled your name incorrectly.  
 
Steve 
 
Begin forwarded message: 
 
From: Steve & Monica Stuart <stuarts@stuartfam.org> 
Subject: Vaccine Passport is not support by pro-vaccine developers or science 
Date: September 27, 2021 at 5:06:49 PM PDT 
To: gib.morrow@kitsappublichealth.org, keith.greliner@kitsappublichealth.org, kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us, 
greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us, putaansuu@cityofportorchard.us, berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com, 
khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov 
 
Dr. Morrow, Mr. Greliner, Kitsap Commissioners, Mayors, 
 
Please see the attached document for my plea based on the pro-vaccine developers/experts that resistance to COVID-19 
vaccines is not based on anti-vax stances but rather that this particular set of vaccines has been extremely poorly 
designed and tested and, as such, represents more danger to our population than the virus and variants themselves. 
There is no one on this e-mail thread that has more scientific background in vaccine development than the experts that I 
present to you.  To make a political decision with the very lives of Kitsap residents based on faulty politically based 
rhetoric rather than following the science itself borders on something unfathomably bad.  Please reconsider any plans to 
force a vaccine passport on Kitsap County residents.    
 
v/r 
 
Steve Stuart 
(360) 876-2686 
 



To Kitsap County Commissioners and Governing Bodies: 

The purpose of this communication is to provide you with premier scientific experts in the field 
of vaccine development who have spoke out, not against vaccinations, but the design and 
execution of this particular set of vaccines.  Please do not implement a vaccine passport in Kitsap 
County that will shut down Kitsap County’s entire economy and livelihood based on misplaced 
fears.  In point of fact, these pro-vaccine experts are trying to focus you on the real fears. 

PREMISE: Pro-vaccine experts provide clear scientific evidence of the gene modification 
process and documented cases of adverse effects upon administration. Evidence will be provided 
from:  
 Dr. Robert Malone, the mRNA technology inventor;  
 Dr. Michael Yeadon, former Pfizer Vice President & renowned vaccine expert;  
 Dr. Geert Vanden Bossche, Former Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation’s Global Health 
Discovery Senior Program Manager;  
 Dr. Karl Mullis, inventor of the PCR Test technology.   

In addition, the adverse effects of COVID-19 vaccines are examined via physical evidence by 
doctors (who are pro-vaccine) on the front lines and by pro-vaccine individuals who took the 
vaccines.    

Knowledge	and	wisdom	encourages	prudence	when	faced	with	facts	about	the	sources	
of	the	vaccines	and	the	decision	making	used	to	support	these	vaccines.	
• Food and Drug Administration (FDA): Fully 90% of all new drugs approved by the FDA 

over the past 30 years are little or no more effective for patients than existing drugs.  And 
they have made disastrous decisions on several drugs that cost tens of thousands of lives – 
Quaaludes, Cylert, Darvon/Darvocet, PTZ/Metrazol, Vioxx, Posicor, and DES.   These 
approved nightmare drugs wreaked havoc and destruction and represent only the portion of 
the iceberg we see.  When tens of thousands of deaths are the direct results of bad decisions 
for decades, this points to critically wrong in the FDA testing & approval process, or worse, 
corruption between the FDA and the global pharmaceutical industry. 

• Pfizer:  $4.7 billion in fines for false claims, drug and medical equipment safety violations, 
off-label promotion, corrupt practices, kickbacks, and bribery.   

• Moderna: Has never brought a vaccine to market since its founding, despite fielding 9+ 
vaccine candidates, none of which made it through Phase 3 clinical trials. 

• Johnson & Johnson: Named in hundreds of thousands of lawsuits for toxic and/or 
dangerous products, including drugs, shampoos, medical equipment, and asbestos-
contaminated baby powder. 

• AstraZeneca: Suspended by two dozen European countries due to sever, lethal adverse 
reactions, like blood clots. 



mRNA	Inventor	says	mRNA	vaccines	designed	improperly,	dangerous	to	humans.			
• IMPROPER DESIGN: The inventor of the mRNA vaccines, Dr. Robert Malone has been 

sounding the alarm that the Pfizer-BioNTech and Moderna vaccines were improperly 
designed, exposing the body to extremely dangerous spike proteins. https://
greatmountainpublishing.com/2021/08/23/spike-proteins-produced-by-mrna-covid-19-
vaccines-are-toxic-to-cells-inyour-body/ (15 min) 

• CYTOTOXIC TO BODY: His main concern is that the spike proteins generated by the 
cells through the mRNA code are cytotoxic, meaning they are toxic to living cells, leading 
to short term and long term adverse effects (see Adverse Effects slide). 

• RESULTS: He stated that anyone in the mRNA development community understands that 
you have to ensure these spike proteins are not allowed to cleave away from the cells. He is 
extremely alarmed that the animal tests and the subsequent COVID-19 vaccine results 
show that these vaccines did not effectively follow that protocol, effectively allowing spike 
proteins to go to any part of the body. 

• LURKING DANGER: Spike proteins accelerate existing conditions and reduces 
immunological responses to future viruses. This means that when the body encounters new 
dangers, instead of helping the immune system fight off the invaders, it exacerbates the 
danger, meaning that future adverse health reactions are a higher possibility. 

World	renowned	vaccine	expert	provides	dire	warnings	about	COVID-19	vaccines	
adverse	effects.			
• DIRE WARNINGS: Dr. Michael Yeadon, former Chief Scientist and VP of the Allergy and 

Respiratory Research Division of Pfizer. This link provides a summary of Dr. Michael 
Yeadon’s views on the COVID 19 vaccines and, frankly, dire warnings that should not be 
discounted given his background - https://awakening4321.wordpress.com/2021/06/05/dr-
michael-yeadon/.  Interestingly Dr. Yeadon was considered one of the leading vaccine 
experts in the world until he dared to speak out against the COVID vaccine. Try to find any 
negative link prior to 2020 regarding Dr. Yeadon. Dr. Yeadon is as pro-vaccine as it gets. 
That is why his warnings are of great concern. He started his own bio company after Pfizer 
and was sought out for consulting by every major drug company. 

Dr.	Bossche,	world	recognized	vaccine	developer	and	scienKst	came	out	against	the	
COVID-19	vaccines	specifically	to	save	his	grandkids.			
• VACCINE DEVELOPER/EXPERT SPEAKS OUT: Dr. Geert Vanden Bossche, PhD in 

Virology from the University of Hohenheim, Germany, joined several vaccine companies 
(GSK Biologicals, Novartis Vaccines, Solvay Biologicals) and served various roles in 
vaccine R&D as well as in late vaccine development. https://www.geertvandenbossche.org  
(very good video on front page).  His given reason for speaking out - to save his grandkids. 

• FULLY VETTED BY INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY: Dr. Bossche was the Bill & 
Melinda Gates Foundation’s Global Health Discovery Senior Program Officer in Seattle. 
He then worked with the Global Alliance for Vaccines and Immunization (GAVI) in 
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Geneva as Senior Ebola Program Manager responsible for developing an Ebola vaccine. He 
represented GAVI to the World Health Organization (WHO). His scientific report was 
published by WHO in the Lancet in 2015 and was sent to all international health and 
regulatory authorities involved in the Ebola vaccination program. In other words, he was 
respected by all in the community - vaccine developers, WHO, CDC, Bill Gates 
Foundation, etc. 

• WARNING OF “CATASTROPHIC IMPACT”:  After working for GAVI, Dr. Bossche 
joined the German Center for Infection Research in Cologne as Head of the Vaccine 
Development Office. Bossche warns that mass injecting people with experimental gene 
therapy chemicals while the pandemic rages on could have a “catastrophic impact” on 
“global and individual health...Mass vaccination in the middle of a pandemic is prone to 
promoting selection and adaptation of immune escape variants that are featured by 
increasing infectiousness and resistance to spike protein (S)-directed antibodies (Abs), 
thereby diminishing protection in vaccinated and threatening the unvaccinated”. 

Doctors	on	the	front	line	are	seeing	more	effects	from	COVID	vaccine	takers	than	COVID	
sufferers.			
• Dr. Shawn Brooks - Warns of death risks increasing as you take more and more of the 

experimental vaccines/mRNA based vaccines.  h t t p s : / / w w w. y o u t u b e . c o m / w a t c h ?
v=n_qLXrIaMfA 

• Frontline Doctors - hundreds of doctors are providing the realities surrounding COVID 
deaths and the effectivity of different treatments -  https://americasfrontlinedoctors.org/
about-us/mission-statement/ 

• Dr. Peter McCollough, supported by the Association of American Physicians and Surgeons, 
https://aapsonline.org/stand-with-dr-peter-mccullough/, M.D., M.P.H., Vice Chief of 
Internal Medicine, Baylor University Medical Center, et al. published an article in the 
American Journal of Medicine, August 2020: Pathophysiological Basis and Rationale for 
Early Outpatient Treatment of SARS-CoV-2 (COVID-19) Infection. https://
lymediseaseassociation.org/about-lyme/research-articles/peter-a-mccullough-md-mph-
covid-19-treatment-protocols/?print=pdf 

EXPERIMENTAL	STATUS	OF	VACCINES.			
• The Pfizer vaccine, Comirnaty,  approved by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) is 

not actually available on the market.  The only vaccines available on the market are 
provided under an emergency use agreement (EUA).  Under an EUA,  the FDA may allow 
the use of unapproved medical products, or unapproved uses of approved medical products 
in an emergency to diagnose, treat, or prevent serious or life-threatening diseases or 
conditions when certain statutory criteria have been met, including that there are no 
adequate, approved, and available alternatives (https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/
vaccines/emergency-use-authorization-vaccines-explained).   Importantly, 21 U.S. Code § 
360bbb–3 “Authorization for medical products for use in emergencies”, found at https://
www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/21/360bbb-3, paragraph (e.1.ii.III) specifically states that 
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the “Appropriate conditions designed to ensure that individuals to whom the product is 
administered are informed of the option to accept or refuse administration of the product, of 
the consequences, if any, of refusing administration of the product, and of the alternatives 
to the product that are available and of their benefits and risks.”   Mandating an EUA 
vaccine is in direct conflict of US law.  And to date, no approved vaccine is actually on the 
market. 

• http://www.uphs.upenn.edu/cep/COVID/mRNA%20vaccine%20review%20final.pdf, 
relates a review of the status of the mRNA vaccines regarding test status.  It is represents a 
higher probability of medical issues than the medical issues of the virus itself.  Effectively, 
there is not data available that would indicate any efficacy of the vaccine, but plenty of data 
available about its adverse effects.  This evidence summary indicates that I would 
effectively be signing up to be a guinea pig/lab rat for an experiment vice being a recipient 
of a tested vaccine with known effects.  Further, there is mounting evidence that there are 
other treatments that are more effective – Ivermectin, ZiCAM, hydroxychloroquine (HCQ) 
with ZPAK.  For example, the Association of American Physicians & Surgeons (AAPS) has 
filed a lawsuit against the FDA to end its arbitrary interference with the use and 
prescription of HCQ to fight against COVID-19.  If successful, this would necessarily end 
the EUA for COVID-19 vaccines because the stipulation of 21 U.S. Code § 360bbb–3, para 
c.3 is “that there is no adequate, approved, and available alternative to the product for 
diagnosing, preventing, or treating such disease or condition”. 

	Thousands	of	people	and	hundreds	of	doctors	reporKng	blood	cloVng	issues.			
• BLOOD CLOTTING, https://www.marketwatch.com/story/blood-clots-as-prevalent-with-

pfizerand-moderna-vaccine-as-with-astrazenecas-report-2021-04-15. 
o  “A study by Oxford University found the number of people who receive blood clots 

after getting vaccinated with a coronavirus vaccine are about the same for those who 
get Pfizer and Moderna vaccines as they are for the AstraZeneca vaccine... According 
to the study, 4 in 1 million people experience cerebral venous thrombosis after getting 
the Pfizer or Moderna vaccine, versus 5 in 1 million people for the AstraZeneca 
vaccine. The risk of getting COVID-19 is much higher for those who get COVID-19 -- 
39 in a million patients – than it is for those who get vaccinated. AstraZeneca's vaccine 
use has been halted or limited in many countries on blood clot concerns”. So if they 
halted AstraZeneca, how in the world did they just approve Pfizer!! 

o http://covidvaccinevictims.com/  is replete with stories of dangerous blood clotting 
complications. 

The	adverse	effects	are	becoming	worse	than	the	survival	rate	at	the	same	Kme	that	
efficacy	of	vaccines	is	now	so	bad	that	they	are	recommending	an	unprecedented	push	
for	3rd	shot	(booster)	and	beyond	(think	$$$)	

• SURVIVAL RATE: COVID adult survival rate is 99.75%; COVID-19 child survival rate 
is 99.9988%. https://www.aap.org/en/pages/2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19-infections/
children-and-covid-19-state-level-data-report/ 
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• IATROGENIC REACTIONS: All vaccines, due to their very nature, have as a risk factor, 
iatrogenic reactions.   I have a number of medical issues that represent a specific concerns 
to my health that increase my risk to iatrogenic reactions.  While this fits directly under a 
medical exemption, the religious issue is that I should not knowingly take undue risks 
that may affect my life span and my capability of providing for my family. 

• PRO VACCINE TAKERS, BEFORE/AFTER: This site, http://covidvaccinevictims.com/  
is a collection of people who were pro-vaccine.  They took the vaccine and were avid 
supporters of it. They want to get the story out about the realities of the vaccine side 
effects. 

• mRNA ADVERSE EFFECTS: From  https://undercurrents723949620.wordpress.com/
2021/03/25/the-hushed-long-term-risksof-covid-19-vaccines/: mRNA is synthetic, which 
the body sees as “non-self” triggering the production of autoantibodies to attack your 
own tissues.  Commonly reported side effects in those who have received the Pfizer and 
Moderna mRNA vaccines have included symptoms that are suggestive of neurological 
damage. Side effects have included severe allergic reactions including anaphylaxis, 
seizures and convulsions, persistent headache and migraine, paralysis and sudden death 
within hours or days. Dr. Mikovits predicts a long-term significant uptick in neurological 
and neurodegenerative diseases, such as psychosis, Parkinson’s, migraines, ALS and 
sleep disorders. She also believes there will also be a rise in pain syndromes like 
fibromyalgia, as well as cancers, kidney disease and rheumatoid arthritis, to name a few.  
Additionally, Dr. J. Patrick Whelan, a pediatric rheumatologist specializing in 
multisystem inflammatory syndrome, expressed concern in a white paper to the FDA that 
mRNA vaccines have “the potential to cause microvascular injury to the brain, heart, 
liver and kidneys in ways that were not assessed in safety trials.” 

PCR	tests	provided	mass	false	posiKves	resulKng	in	unnecessary	medical	procedures.	
• INVENTOR OF PCR TESTING CONCERNED ABOUT MISUSE: Dr. Kary Mullis, the 

late inventor of the diagnostic test for SARS-CoV-2, the virus behind COVID-19, 
explained how his test could be misused. A Portuguese court agreed with Dr. Mullis 
which ruled a positive test of this nature was an insufficient basis to isolate or quarantine 
anybody. 

• PCR MISUSE DESCRIBED: Mullis won the 1993 Nobel Prize in chemistry for his 
invention of the polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test. He stated, “The PCR, if you do it 
well, you can find almost anything in anybody,” Mullis once said in a public address. “If 
you can amplify one single molecule up to something you can really measure, which is 
something you can do.…So that could be thought of as a misuse of it.” https://fcpp.org/
2021/02/27/pcr-test-is-flimsysay-inventor-and-courts 

• CDC ADMITS IT: And what did we find out from the CDC regarding the COVID-19 
tests? They put out massive false positives to the point where they recommended in July 
of 2021 that the testing parameters be dramatically altered:                                            
h t t p s : / / w w w. c d c . g o v / c s e l s / d l s / l o c s / 2 0 2 1 / 0 7 - 2 1 - 2 0 2 1 - l a b - a l e r t -
Changes_CDC_RTPCR_SARS-CoV-2_Testing_1.html 
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Exempted	groups	of	presidenKal	mandate	begs	the	quesKon	of	actual	medical	necessity.	
• The President and his spokespersons provided information on who is to be vaccinated and 

who is exempted.  The point is not who is or is not exempted, or the authority to do so.  
The point is that by exempting anyone, it invalidates the claim of medical necessity for 
the safety of the workforce.  Effectively, this shows the mandate is a political mandate 
vice a health based mandate. 

CONCLUSION	
In summary, the scientific evidence from premier pro-vaccine experts presented here should be 
more than enough to reconsider a vaccine passport in Kitsap County.  A considerable population 
in Kitsap County on both sides of the political aisle will not take the vaccine faced with this 
information. Given this, it is immoral and unsafe to force a population to take a vaccine from 
unscrupulous companies that represent major risks to their health.  
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9-27-21 

Dear Commissioner Garrido, 

I want to begin by congratulating you on finally getting some solution to the Homeless situation in our 
County; thank you for your tenacity.  

This letter is however, about the Public Health Commissions discussion concerning mandating proof of a 
COVID shot to enter a public place.  I am against such a mandate for a number of reasons.  Please 
indulge me in reading the following, and not just put this letter in the “votes no” pile. 

I believe such mandates (at any government level) are unconstitutional. If you do such a thing you (your 
self and the County Government, you represent) open yourself up to endless class action suits.  I would 
guess that neither you nor the County have budgeted large amounts of money for defending against 
such things.  It is my guess that at least 20% of the County’s population have decided; having now been 
given ample opportunity to get the shot if they wanted, not to. 

It is my strongly held Christian belief, that we are not supposed to alter a divine creation, human DNA, 
and thus our inherent ability to fight infections.  Improving our DNA, puts us on the level of Our Creator, 
and doing so will come back to bite us. [I can run you through the scriptures if you’re interested.] 

Also, it is not fair that you did not publicize this very important discussion, a matter that will directly 
affect the personal freedoms of a large number of the people in this County.  It is not even listed as a 
News on the Public Health’s web page. [I only learned about this because I am on the 
www.onewashington.com  email list.] 

Your beliefs about COVID: 

Vaccinations are the best tool --- really the only tool if we want to keep the economy and schools 
open --- to prevent this potential disaster and mitigate the impacts of this pandemic on individual 
and community health, on our healthcare system, and on the collateral damage to our economy, 
businesses, schools, and government.  
 

are simply incorrect.   

America’s Frontline Doctors have treated 600,000 COVID patients with 0 deaths. 
https://americasfrontlinedoctors.org/2/  

The UK just reported today that more people have been killed by the COVID shot, in the last 8 months, 
than all other vaccines combined, for all time in their country. 

Would you believe the retired head of Pfizer research, who says don’t take the shot??? 
https://player.lightcast.com/zcTM4EzM see intro on Dr. Yeadon at min 1:01 and his interview at min 
17:18 

if you want to see hours of expert testimony on how the CDC’s approach is wrong: 
https://covid.daystar.com/  

 

http://www.onewashington.com/
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I could go on about how an emergency vaccine approval only requires 2 months of data from a few 
thousand people and a full approval only requires 6 months.  And how the vaccine manufactures only 
need to convince the regulators that their vaccines are the only solution.  Making them billions. No 
conflict of interest there… [The drug manufacture’s lobby in congress is the largest, spending more than 
all other lobbyist combined.  Thanks to our current laws, when you sue a drug company, you end up at a 
government panel.  It never costs them a cent. The major news networks will never air anything that is 
against a drug company, because 70% of their ad revenue comes from them.] 

So, you see, the unvaccinated are not the enemy. The CDC’s insistence that COVID can only be treated 
with a vaccine is the problem. 

 

But this is about mandating that I, and many others must be vaccinated, or we can’t go to: the grocery 
store, the hardware store, a chiropractor, etc. 

Personally, I need to do the above almost weekly.  What am I to do, since I am never getting the shot… I 
know, I can do a Zoom call with my chiropractor. 

I will be glad to wear a mask anywhere I am inside in public, even get periodic COVID tests, but I am 
never going to get the shot! 

And if a business lets me in without proof of vaccination, you will fine them?  Arrest them, and me? 

A basic rule of management and government: never make a rule you can’t in-force.  A speed limit on the 
freeway is just a suggestion without police to enforce it. 

 

Most Sincerely, 

 

Tom Pinkham 
Port Orchard, WA 98366 
tompinkham111@gmail.com  
 

 

mailto:tompinkham111@gmail.com


1

Ed North

From: Keith Grellner
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 10:41 AM
To: Ed North
Subject: FW: Re Consent and Sovereignty
Attachments: 20210927 - Statement of Informed Consent et al.pdf

 
 

From: Don <whitetailrack@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, September 27, 2021 5:22 PM 
To: Gib Morrow <Gib.Morrow@kitsappublichealth.org>; khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov; 
berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com; Kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; Kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; 
greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us; Kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; Keith 
Grellner <Keith.Grellner@kitsappublichealth.org> 
Subject: Re Consent and Sovereignty 
 
|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 
 
 
 
To those listed in the “to” line of this email. 

 
 
Please read the enclosed letter. 
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Donald Siegel 
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Consent and Medical Sovereignty  
  
September 27, 2021 
  
To: Gib Morrow Health Officer, Kirsten Hytopoulos Deputy Mayor At Large Bainbridge Island, Becky 
Erickson Mayor of Poulsbo, Charlotte Garrido Kitsap County Commissioner District 2, Robert Gelder 
Kitsap County Commissioner District 1, Greg Wheeler Mayor of Bremerton, Rob Putaansuu Mayor of 
Port Orchard, Ed Wolfe Kitsap County Commissioner District 3, Keith Grellner RS Administrator  
  
From: Donald Siegel 
  
Re:  Statement Regarding Informed Consent and Medical Sovereignty 
  
BLUF:  Don’t be delusional, the people you represent are not on your side, we will not comply.  The 
police that inforce the law are not on your side, they will not comply, nor will they enforce.  The 
businesses you intend to mandate are not on your side, they will not comply.  The businesses that do 
will suffer.  Just to let you know we have boots on the ground in King, Jefferson and Clallam.  The people 
there are voting with their feet.  That means they will not solicit businesses that comply to communistic 
ideology such as those you propose.  Make no mistake, this is not about vax vs unvax.  It’s about the 
freedom to make your own private decisions concerning your own body without discrimination or 
retaliation. 
What happened to “my body, my choice”?  You are showing your true colors here and the people you 
represent are watching.  Please quit babysitting, quit bullying and above all quit using your position to 
control peoples private lives.  People are perfectly capable of making their own decisions.  We don’t 
need you to make them for us, nor is it your job to do so.    
 
 
1.       We are against medical experimentation without verifiable and full informed consent on all 
potential side effects of said treatment with an unconditional free will choice to refuse the medical 
experiment on untested or unsafe medical interventions, such as a faulty use of a PCR test or 
government illegal mandates regarding the COVID-19 experimental vaccine. 
  
2.      We assert that no government individual, agency or other corporate representatives have been 
granted authority over the “PEOPLE’S” private health decisions and we maintain our sovereign control 
over our bodies in unconditional terms, regardless of a so called “State of Emergency”. 
  
3.      We assert it is against State, Federal and International Laws that exist regardless of a declared 
State of Emergency (particularly, unlawfully prolonged ones), to mandate the FDA’s (Food and Drug 
Administration) EUA (Emergency Use Authorization) for COVID-19 “vaccines” or any product or 
procedures, whether EUA or not, without full informed consent of all ingredients and potential side 
effects; and to institute illegal mandates such as vaccine passports for access to schools, workplaces, 
restaurants, etc., is completely unconstitutional and scientifically unsound. 
  
4.      We assert that to allow and worse, to facilitate the coercing, shaming, bribing or otherwise forcing 
citizens into being a test subject in any experiment without full informed consent in order to keep their 
employment, attend schools, or participate within their communities, is to participate in crimes against 
humanity. 
  



5.      We assert that until such time as the United States of America and its Constitution and the Bill of 
Rights are dissolved, all citizens as “We the People,” citizens, are protected by that Constitution and Bill 
of Rights along with the Federal and State Health statutes that are codified in the Nuremberg Code. 
Violations of the Nuremberg code and Bill of Rights is against all the “We the People’s” inherent and 
Constitutional Rights. 
  
6.      We assert that none of the 10 codes of Medical Ethics in the Nuremberg document are being 
honored in these experimental COVID-19 vaccines...None. And without full disclosure as to the 
ingredients of these gene therapies (i.e., mRNA vaccines), and due to secret proprietary ingredients 
maintained by the pharmaceutical corporations in question, the basic requirement of informed consent 
is not possible. See the following link:   https://no-
click.mil/?http://wwww.cirp.org/library/ethics/nuremberg 
  
7.      We assert that “We the People” have the right by law to refuse any products including all EUA 
drugs technologies, vaccines, EUA tests, masks or medical procedures, EUA investigational products, 
population genomics programs, EUA healthcare data tracking and surveillance platforms. A lawful 
application of the terms of a lawful Emergency Use Authorization includes the right to informed consent 
and the option to refuse. The FDA can only issue an EUA if there are no other cures, treatments or 
prophylactics available. The FDA has therefore breached this regulation, when it issued the EUA, as they 
were informed prior to that issuance of alternative and successful treatments such as Ivermectin, 
Hydroxychloroquine, Zinc, vitamins B, D and C.  So, for the FDA to continue asserting that “COVID 
vaccines” are the only way to “get back to normal” is entirely fraudulent!  
  
8.      We assert if any individual representing any business/corporation that chooses to enforce any 
illegal mandates such as a medical procedure (the PCR test) or medical therapy (the COVID-19 vaccine) 
on healthy employees, vendors, or sales representatives by strongly suggesting these tests and 
treatments are necessary, should be offered on an absolutely voluntary basis without any recriminations 
whatsoever.  Otherwise, these corporate individuals may be held liable for any damages, injuries or loss 
of employment due to refusing the illegal mandates. For employers to threaten employees, vendors or 
sales representatives to adhere to unlawful dictates is to participate directly in harm being carried out 
on employees, vendors and sales representatives, and as such these employers may be liable for 
damages of said harm. 
  
9.      We assert that the First Amendment to the United States Constitution prevents the government 
from making laws which regulate or abridge the freedom religion, the freedom of speech, the freedom 
of the press, the freedom of assembly, or the right to petition the government for redress of grievances.  
Since our “We the People” freedoms have obviously been profoundly and unlawfully eroded during this 
alleged “pandemic” because of unjustified and disastrous lockdown mandates. “We the People”, having 
all political power, never granted authority to any one, whether a lawmaker, government official, law 
enforcement official, employer, doctor or nurse to force any medical intervention upon us through their 
opinions, policies, programs or mandates being falsely presented as law. On the contrary, “We the 
People,” maintain adherence to the laws that were in place before this virus or any of its variants 
emerged. 
  
10.  We recognize other foreign and domestic agendas at play that are repugnant to the Constitution 
and Statues designed to protect us and so we firmly denounce them and their influence on our 
Representatives. We demand an immediate investigation into the fraudulent nature of this, “pandemic” 
and the unsustainable claim of a “State of Emergency.”          



  
                                                                                                                                                                      
11.  We affirm that “We the People” are not feeling protected, but suffocated by arbitrary restrictions 
based on inaccurate data and unsubstantiated fears. This coupled with unprecedented levels of 
censorship and fake news based on misleading and ever-changing data, reveals a “public servants” lack 
of comprehension and memory regarding the oaths “public servants” took to uphold the Constitution of 
the United States of America. Due to this breech of duty to protect our First Amendment Rights and 
Trust, the Affiants demand that each of you rectify this breech immediately, regardless of any State of 
Emergency, whether or not such a state, in fact exists. 
  
12.  We demand that you prove that there is in fact, justification for a State of Emergency based on an 
actually isolated virus called Sars Cov2 or any variant thereof.  Claiming justification for the “Emergency 
Powers and EUA,” that are based on the rising “Case Numbers” from the Drosten’s PCR test, a version of 
Nobel Prize laureate Dr. Kary Mullis’ invention of the PCR test, it will not hold up in court, legally or 
medically, having been proven to be inaccurate and fraudulent in citing rising case numbers. The 
Affiants also demand that you provide full disclosure of new laws (not mandates) that grant you 
authority to exercise this force against your constituents, as no laws exist at this time. 
  
13.  We demand you respond to we the people and hear our demands. If you fail to respond to us, 
within the week, you will have acknowledged trespassing against the Constitutional and God-given 
Rights of the People that you have sworn to protect as well as participating in the crimes mentioned 
herein. You further agree, that if you do not respond showing Constitutional Provisions authorizing the 
before mentioned breaches within seven business days, you will have agreed to the facts herein, that no 
court shall re-examine this matter as you will have thereby agreed to accept the above-mentioned 
terms of truth and law. This letter authored by two Citizens of the United States of America and 
residents in Washington State, in Kitsap County, stands as a Notice of Liability and will be used as 
evidence of wrongdoing, if needed. In the meantime, the Citizens also demand that you cease and desist 
coercing the “We the People” into surrendering their right to opt out of PCR testing and dangerous 
mRNA experiments, gene therapies, vaccines or any medical mandates whatsoever. 
  
The Citizens present this statement, on 27th day of September in the year of our Lord Two Thousand 
Twenty-one by Donald Siegel 
  
 
Donald K Siegel 
Email: whitetailrack@gmail.com 
Cell: 360-981-8481 
 
 
 

P.S. 
Please do some research to become informed as to why a consciences free individuals would 
object to any mandate or restriction under the guise of “doing it for the greater good”, or “it’s the 
right thing to do”.  Just a few supporting examples (there are so many more); 
 

mailto:whitetailrack@gmail.com


mRNA Inventor says mRNA vaccines designed improperly, dangerous to humans.   
 IMPROPER DESIGN: The inventor of the mRNA vaccines, Dr. Robert Malone has been 

sounding the alarm that the Pfizer-BioNTech and Moderna vaccines were improperly 
designed, exposing the body to extremely dangerous spike proteins. 
https://greatmountainpublishing.com/2021/08/23/spike-proteins-produced-by-mrna-covid-
19-vaccines-are-toxic-to-cells-inyour-body/ (15 min) 

 CYTOTOXIC TO BODY: His main concern is that the spike proteins generated by the cells 
through the mRNA code are cytotoxic, meaning they are toxic to living cells, leading to short 
term and long term adverse effects (see Adverse Effects slide). 

 RESULTS: He stated that anyone in the mRNA development community understands that 
you have to ensure these spike proteins are not allowed to cleave away from the cells. He is 
extremely alarmed that the animal tests and the subsequent COVID-19 vaccine results show 
that these vaccines did not effectively follow that protocol, effectively allowing spike 
proteins to go to any part of the body. 

 LURKING DANGER: Spike proteins accelerates existing conditions and reduces 
immunological responses to future viruses. This means that when the body encounters new 
dangers, instead of helping the immune system fight off the invaders, it exacerbates the 
danger, meaning that future adverse health reactions are a higher possibility. 
 

World renowned vaccine expert provides dire warnings about COVID-19 vaccines adverse 
effects.   
 DIRE WARNINGS: Dr. Michael Yeadon, former Chief Scientist and VP of the Allergy and 

Respiratory Research Division of Pfizer. This link provides a summary of Dr. Michael 
Yeadon’s views on the COVID 19 vaccines and, frankly, dire warnings that should not be 
discounted given his background - https://awakening4321.wordpress.com/2021/06/05/dr-
michael-yeadon/. 

 PRO-VACCINE, FORMER PFIZER VP SPEAKS AGAINST COVID-19 
 VACCINES: Interestingly Dr. Yeadon was considered one of the leading vaccine experts in 

the world until he dared to speak out against the COVID vaccine. Try to find any negative 
link prior to 2020 regarding Dr. Yeadon. Dr. Yeadon is as pro-vaccine as it gets. That is why 
his warnings are of great concern. He started his own bio company after Pfizer and was 
sought out for consulting by every major drug company. 

 
Dr. Bossche, world recognized vaccine developer and scientist came out against the 
COVID-19 vaccines specifically to save his grandkids.   
 VACCINE DEVELOPER/EXPERT SPEAKS OUT: Dr. Geert Vanden Bossche, PhD in 

Virology from the University of Hohenheim, Germany, joined several vaccine companies 
(GSK Biologicals, Novartis Vaccines, Solvay Biologicals) to serve various roles in vaccine 
R&D as well as in late vaccine development. https://www.geertvandenbossche.org (very 
good video on front page). Gives reason - he is speaking out to save his grandkids. 

 FULLY VETTED BY INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY: Dr. Bossche was the Bill & 
Melinda Gates Foundation’s Global Health Discovery Senior Program Officer in Seattle. He 
then worked with the Global Alliance for Vaccines and Immunization (GAVI) in Geneva as 
Senior Ebola Program Manager responsible for developing an Ebola vaccine. He represented 
GAVI to the World Health Organization (WHO). His scientific report was published by 

https://greatmountainpublishing.com/2021/08/23/spike-proteins-produced-by-mrna-covid-19-vaccines-are-toxic-to-cells-inyour-body/
https://greatmountainpublishing.com/2021/08/23/spike-proteins-produced-by-mrna-covid-19-vaccines-are-toxic-to-cells-inyour-body/
https://awakening4321.wordpress.com/2021/06/05/dr-michael-yeadon/
https://awakening4321.wordpress.com/2021/06/05/dr-michael-yeadon/


WHO in the Lancet in 2015 and was sent to all international health and regulatory authorities 
involved in the Ebola vaccination program. In other words, he was respected by all in the 
community - vaccine developers, WHO, CDC, Bill Gates Foundation, etc. 

 WARNING OF “CATASTROPHIC IMPACT”:  After working for GAVI, Dr. Bossche 
joined the German Center for Infection Research in Cologne as Head of the Vaccine 
Development Office. Bossche warns that mass injecting people with experimental gene 
therapy chemicals while the pandemic rages on could have a “catastrophic impact” on 
“global and individual health...Mass vaccination in the middle of a pandemic is prone to 
promoting selection and adaptation of immune escape variants that are featured by increasing 
infectiousness and resistance to spike protein (S)-directed antibodies (Abs), thereby 
diminishing protection in vaccinated and threatening the unvaccinated”. 

 
Doctors on the front line are seeing more effects from COVID vaccine takers than COVID 
sufferers.   
 Dr. Shawn Brooks - Warns of death risks increasing as you take more and more of the 

experimental vaccines/mRNA based vaccines.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n_qLXrIaMfA 

 Frontline Doctors - hundreds of doctors are providing the realities surrounding COVID 
deaths and the effectivity of different treatments -  
https://americasfrontlinedoctors.org/about-us/mission-statement/ 

 Dr. Peter McCollough, supported by the Association of American Physicians and Surgeons, 
https://aapsonline.org/stand-with-dr-peter-mccullough/, M.D., M.P.H., Vice Chief of 
Internal Medicine, Baylor University Medical Center, et al. published an article in the 
American Journal of Medicine, August 2020: Pathophysiological Basis and Rationale for 
Early Outpatient Treatment of SARS-CoV-2 (COVID-19) Infection. 
https://lymediseaseassociation.org/about-lyme/research-articles/peter-a-mccullough-md-
mph-covid-19-treatment-protocols/?print=pdf 

 
EXPERIMENTAL STATUS OF VACCINES.   
 The Pfizer vaccine approved by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) is not actually 

available on the market.  The only vaccines available on the market are provided under an 
emergency use agreement (EUA).  Under an EUA,  the FDA may allow the use of 
unapproved medical products, or unapproved uses of approved medical products in an 
emergency to diagnose, treat, or prevent serious or life-threatening diseases or conditions 
when certain statutory criteria have been met, including that there are no adequate, approved, 
and available alternatives (https://www.fda.gov/vaccines-blood-biologics/vaccines/emergency-
use-authorization-vaccines-explained).   Importantly, 21 U.S. Code § 360bbb–3 
“Authorization for medical products for use in emergencies”, found at 
https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/21/360bbb-3, paragraph (e.1.ii.III) specifically 
states that the “Appropriate conditions designed to ensure that individuals to whom the 
product is administered are informed of the option to accept or refuse administration of the 
product, of the consequences, if any, of refusing administration of the product, and of the 
alternatives to the product that are available and of their benefits and risks.”   Mandating an 
EUA vaccine is in direct conflict of US law.  And to date, no approved vaccine is actually 
on the market. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n_qLXrIaMfA
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 http://www.uphs.upenn.edu/cep/COVID/mRNA%20vaccine%20review%20final.pdf, 
relates a review of the status of the mRNA vaccines regarding test status.  It is represents a 
higher probability of medical issues than the medical issues of the virus itself.  Effectively, 
there is not data available that would indicate any efficacy of the vaccine, but plenty of data 
available about its adverse effects.  This evidence summary indicates that I would effectively 
be signing up to be a guinea pig/lab rat for an experiment vice being a recipient of a tested 
vaccine with known effects.  Further, there is mounting evidence that there are other 
treatments that are more effective – Ivermectin, ZiCAM, hydroxychloroquine (HCQ) with 
ZPAK.  For example, the Association of American Physicians & Surgeons (AAPS) has filed 
a lawsuit against the FDA to end its arbitrary interference with the use and prescription of 
HCQ to fight against COVID-19.  If successful, this would necessarily end the EUA for 
COVID-19 vaccines because the stipulation of 21 U.S. Code § 360bbb–3, para c.3 is “that 
there is no adequate, approved, and available alternative to the product for diagnosing, 
preventing, or treating such disease or condition”. 

 
 Thousands of people and hundreds of doctors reporting blood clotting issues.   
 BLOOD CLOTTING, https://www.marketwatch.com/story/blood-clots-as-prevalent-with-

pfizerand-moderna-vaccine-as-with-astrazenecas-report-2021-04-15. 
o  “A study by Oxford University found the number of people who receive blood clots after 

getting vaccinated with a coronavirus vaccine are about the same for those who get Pfizer 
and Moderna vaccines as they are for the AstraZeneca vaccine... According to the study, 
4 in 1 million people experience cerebral venous thrombosis after getting the Pfizer or 
Moderna vaccine, versus 5 in 1 million people for the AstraZeneca vaccine. The risk of 
getting COVID-19 is much higher for those who get COVID-19 -- 39 in a million patients 
– than it is for those who get vaccinated. AstraZeneca's vaccine use has been halted or 
limited in many countries on blood clot concerns”. So if they halted AstraZeneca, how 
in the world did they just approve Pfizer!! 

o http://covidvaccinevictims.com/  is replete with stories of dangerous blood clotting 
complications. 

 
The adverse effects are becoming worse than the survival rate at the same time that 
efficacy of vaccines is now so bad that they are recommending an unprecedented push 
for 3rd shot (booster) and beyond (think $$$) 

 SURVIVAL RATE: COVID adult survival rate is 99.75%; COVID-19 child survival rate 
is 99.9988%. https://www.aap.org/en/pages/2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19-
infections/children-and-covid-19-state-level-data-report/ 

 IATROGENIC REACTIONS: All vaccines, due to their very nature, have as a risk factor, 
iatrogenic reactions.   I have a number of medical issues that represent a specific concerns 
to my health that increase my risk to iatrogenic reactions.  While this fits directly under a 
medical exemption, the religious issue is that I should not knowingly take undue risks that 
may affect my life span and my capability of providing for my family. 

 PRO VACCINE TAKERS, BEFORE/AFTER: This site, http://covidvaccinevictims.com/  
is a collection of people who were pro-vaccine.  They took the vaccine and were avid 
supporters of it. They want to get the story out about the realities of the vaccine side effects. 
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 mRNA ADVERSE EFFECTS: From  
https://undercurrents723949620.wordpress.com/2021/03/25/the-hushed-long-term-
risksof-covid-19-vaccines/: mRNA is synthetic, which the body sees as “non-self” 
triggering the production of autoantibodies to attack your own tissues.  Commonly reported 
side effects in those who have received the Pfizer and Moderna mRNA vaccines have 
included symptoms that are suggestive of neurological damage. Side effects have included 
severe allergic reactions including anaphylaxis, seizures and convulsions, persistent 
headache and migraine, paralysis and sudden death within hours or days. Dr. Mikovits 
predicts a long-term significant uptick in neurological and neurodegenerative diseases, 
such as psychosis, Parkinson’s, migraines, ALS and sleep disorders. She also believes there 
will also be a rise in pain syndromes like fibromyalgia, as well as cancers, kidney disease 
and rheumatoid arthritis, to name a few.  Additionally, Dr. J. Patrick Whelan, a pediatric 
rheumatologist specializing in multisystem inflammatory syndrome, expressed concern in 
a white paper to the FDA that mRNA vaccines have “the potential to cause microvascular 
injury to the brain, heart, liver and kidneys in ways that were not assessed in safety trials.” 
 

PCR tests provided mass false positives resulting in unnecessary medical procedures. 
 INVENTOR OF PCR TESTING CONCERNED ABOUT MISUSE: Dr. Kary Mullis, the 

late inventor of the diagnostic test for SARS-CoV-2, the virus behind COVID-19, 
explained how his test could be misused. A Portuguese court agreed with Dr. Mullis which 
ruled a positive test of this nature was an insufficient basis to isolate or quarantine anybody. 

 PCR MISUSE DESCRIBED: Mullis won the 1993 Nobel Prize in chemistry for his 
invention of the polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test. He stated, “The PCR, if you do it 
well, you can find almost anything in anybody,” Mullis once said in a public address. “If 
you can amplify one single molecule up to something you can really measure, which is 
something you can do.…So that could be thought of as a misuse of it.” 
https://fcpp.org/2021/02/27/pcr-test-is-flimsysay-inventor-and-courts 

 CDC ADMITS IT: And what did we find out from the CDC regarding the COVID-19 tests? 
They put out massive false positives to the point where they recommended in July of 2021 
that the testing parameters be dramatically altered (see Corruption slide): 
https://www.cdc.gov/csels/dls/locs/2021/07-21-2021-lab-alert-
Changes_CDC_RTPCR_SARS-CoV-2_Testing_1.html 
 

Exempted groups of presidential mandate begs the question of actual medical necessity. 
 EXEMPTED:  There were statements made by the President and his spokesman 

regarding who is to be vaccinated and who is exempted.  The point is not who is or is not 
exempted, or the authority to do so.  The point is that by exempting anyone, it invalidates 
the claim of medical necessity for the safety of all.  Effectively, this shows the mandate is 
a political mandate vice a health based mandate. 
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